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May 11, 2021 

Jason Burkey 
Oldcastle SW Group, Inc. dba United Companies of Mesa County 
2273 River Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81502 

 

RE:    Tri-County Gravel, Permit No. M-1977-205 , Technical Revision (TR-4), Adequacy Review-1 

 
Dear Mr. Burkey: 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) is in the process of reviewing the above 
referenced Technical Revision in order to ensure that it adequately satisfies the requirements of the 
Colorado Land Reclamation Act for the Extraction of Construction Materials (Act) and the associated 
Mineral Rules and Regulations of the Colorado Mined Land Reclamation Board for the Extraction of 
Construction Materials (Rules).  During review of the material submitted, the Division determined that 
the following issue(s) of concern need to be adequately addressed before the Technical Revision can be 
considered for approval.  Please provide the following: 

1. Please provide a narrative with additional details regarding this project. The Division 
acknowledges that the exact specifics will be determined in the field during construction. Provide 
estimated sizes, lengths and building materials of features to be constructed.  

2. What reclamation measures will be taken to ensure stabilization during and after permanent 
features are installed? 

3. Commit to:  

a. Provide written notification upon commencement of the project 

b. Provide written notification with 5 days of competition of the project 

c. Provide the Division with complete as-built drawings of all features installed associated 
with this project within 30 days of completion 

d. Provide the Division with the approved NPDES Discharge Permit/documentation within 
30-days of receipt. 

Please submit your response(s) to the above listed issue(s) by Tuesday, June 1, 2021 in order to allow the 
Division sufficient time for review. If you cannot address the above issues by June 1, 2021 please request 
an extension to the decision due date to ensure adequate time for the Division to review materials. A 
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decision due date of June 7, 2021 has been set. If any adequacy issues remain by the decision due date 
the Division may deny your request. 

The Division will continue to review your Technical Revision and will contact you if additional information 
is needed. 

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.   

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Amy C Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec:  Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, DRMS 


